National Association of Benefits and Insurance Professionals - Idaho Chapter
Board of Trustees Meeting

June 1st 2023
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Nathan Semons, Ernie Kroll, Guy Stubbs, Knute Kleven, Pedro Rojas, 
Steve Moore, Malia Rogers, Phaedra Anderson, Terrie Trevino, Rhonda Bartholomew, Lisa Wilson, Sandi Daley, Brad Miles and Wendy Leatham
BOARD MEMBERS EXCUSED: Stacie Anthony, Dawna Aragon, Brett Thomas, Angie Jackson, Korey Ashton

and Roxanne Christensen
GUESTS PRESENT: Peyton Nunes, Benn Brocksome & Associates
Meeting called to order at 10:30am
Reading of NABIP Anti-Trust Statement

Associations are subject to strict scrutiny under antitrust laws because an association is, by its nature, a group of competitors joined together for a common business purpose. The antitrust laws require companies to make certain decisions by themselves, not in conjunction with competitors. Therefore, associations and their members must proceed with extreme caution in certain area of activity to insure against violation of the antitrust laws. Discussions of current or future prices or commissions and refusing to deal with or boycotting any insurance carrier are among a number of areas specifically prohibited by the antitrust laws and will not be permitted in today’s meetings.
1. Roll Call 
2. Legislative Report

a. Legislative Report – Benn Brocksome, Peyton Nunes, Phaedra Anderson
· Please see attached legislative report.
3. President’s Report – Nathan Semons, NABIP Idaho President 

a. Upcoming Events
· NABIP Annual Convention - New Orleans, June 24-27 
· Delegates have been submitted
· NABIP Idaho Strategic Planning Meeting – July 10th 

· Blue Cross Water Tower Conference Room, Meridian

· Executive Committee Meeting – 8:00am – 10:00am

· SP Meeting, Leadership Training and Media Training – 10:00am – 3:00pm
4. Secretary / Treasurer Report
a. Secretary’s Report – Nathan Semons
· Review of the April board meeting minutes. Phaedra Anderson made a motion to approve the April meeting minutes. Terrie Trevino seconded the motion. Motion passed.
b. Treasurer’s Report – Nathan Semons
· Nathan shared a recent question regarding “approving or accepting” financial reports. Region VII RVP Robert Tierney was able to help clarify that the state and local boards should just report the financials and discuss any concerns, but not take a vote to accept or approve. This is to protect volunteer board members. 
· Review of the May 2023 Profit & Loss and Balance Sheet
· There was discussion regarding the membership dues from National, they seem a bit low. Knute will follow up and report back.
· The new ICCU checking account is now set up. Wendy will transfer money from DL Evans to the new account. We will leave some money in the DL Evans account for a few months, until all automatic payments and deposits have been transferred to ICCU.
5. Committee Reports
a. Membership / Retention Report – Knute Kleven, Dawna Aragon
· Frances Nagashima will be taking over for Dawna starting in July.

· We are still hosting new member meetings on the first Thursday of every other month at 1:00pm MT; however there were 0 attendees at the last one. 
b. Awards Report – Terrie Trevino
c. Professional Development Report– Steve Moore, Malia Rogers
d. Communications Report – Brett Thomas
e. NABIP PAC Report – Rhonda Bartholomew
· Rhonda reminded the local chapter presidents that NABIP PAC Admin Fund donations will be given at National. The suggested donation amount is $5 per member. 

· Wendy will send a check to Rhonda for the state’s donation.
· Lisa Wilson will be the new NABIP Pac Chair / State Pac President starting in July.
f. Media Relations Report – Pedro Rojas 
g. Symposium Report – Ernie Kroll
· NABIP Idaho Health Symposium / CE Course (April 19-20, 2023) Galaxy Event Center, both were very successful. We were over our goal for net profit.
· There were 3 CE credits available on the 19th – we had 83 attendees

· There were 6 CE credits available on the 20th – we had 171 attendees and 27 vendors

· Stacie is working on the 2024 Symposium planning. Terrie mentioned that the Arizona conference agenda worked very well and had a nice flow. She will get the outline to share with our symposium planning committee for next year.
6. Local Chapter Reports
a. NABIP Treasure Valley  – Lisa Wilson, President 
· Currently working on the Fall Forum. Excited about a great speaker lineup and new venue, St. Luke’s. 
· Monthly membership meetings are at Life’s Kitchen, there is no cost for the venue, just food.
· Golf tournament is August 4th at Falconcrest.

· Also, working on building up the Treasure Valley bank account.
b. NABIP Southern Idaho  – Sandi Daley, President 
· Laser tag charity event on May 12th raised over $2,000. 
c. NABIP Pacific Northwest – Brad Miles, President
· Annual bowling event raised $3,400 - donated $2,000 to Family Promise.
· Next meeting is June 14th in Coeur d’Alene, will swear in the new board.
d. NABIP Eastern Idaho – Roxanne Christensen, President
· Bowling event on March 17th raised $2,800. The chapter kept half and donated half to SEIAC.
7. New Business
8. Action Items

· Knute – follow up with National regarding membership dues.
· Wendy – transfer money to ICCU checking account.

· Wendy – send Rhonda a check for NABIP PAC Admin Fund.
9. Closing comments 

Meeting adjourned at 11:52am
